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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Rates: 
Classified $5 

1/8 Page $15 

¼ Page  $27 

½ Page  $42 

Full Page $78 

 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $8 

¼ Page  $14 

½ Page  $20 

Full Page $37 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  melanie.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 

 

TOWN OF EATONIA 

NEWS 

 

TAX PENALTY 

 

As per Bylaw No. 7/07, a 1% penalty will be 

added in September to all current taxes 

outstanding.     

 

TOWN OF EATONIA RECEIVES 

BUILDING CANADA FUND GRANT  

 

The town received funding from the federal 

and provincial government to replace 4 blocks 

of watermain and paving.  This project will be 

funded 1/3 by the town, 1/3 by the provincial 

government, and 1/3 by the federal 

government.   Please see the town website for 

the news release.  www.townofeatonia.com.  

 

 

 

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE 

RECYCLE DAY 

 

On September 16, 2009 the R.M. of Newcombe, 

R.M. of Snipe Lake, R.M. of Chesterfield, 

Town of Eston and Town of Eatonia along with 

the Product Care Association are hosting a 

Household Hazardous Waste Round-Up day at 

the R.M. of Newcombe shop in Glidden from 9 

am to 4 pm.   

 

Ratepayers from the municipalities can dispose 

of adhesives, aerosols, automotive bi-products, 

batteries, cleaners, corrosives, fuels, mercury, 

oxidizers, poisons, pharmaceuticals, propane 

cylinders, solvents, paint, and electronics waste.  

Stop by the town office for a detailed list of 

items that they will accept.  

 

The reductions of household hazardous waste in 

our landfills will benefit our municipalities and 

towns now, and for future generations to come.    

 

 

TOWN OFFICE CLOSED 

 

The town office will be closed for the day on 

Wednesday, September 9, 2009 so that Cheryl 

and Melanie can attend an Election Workshop.     

 

 

NOMINATION DAY 

 

This is the year to elect a municipal council.  

Nominations may be filed for any time during 

regular town office hours from the posting of 

call for nominations until the deadline of 4:00 

p.m. on nomination day, September 30, 2009.  

Watch for the ad and posters for the Call of 

Nominations.   

 

Deadline for 

submissions is 

the 25th of each 

month.   

Please 
provide 

payment with 
your ad.  

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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A person can be nominated as a candidate for 

mayor or councillor if he or she is:  

 At least 18 years old on 

Election Day; 

 A Canadian citizen; 

 A resident of the municipality 

for at least three consecutive 

months immediately preceding 

the day nomination papers are 

submitted; and  

 A resident of Saskatchewan for 

at least six consecutive months 

immediately preceding the day 

nomination papers are 

submitted.   

The candidate’s nomination paper must be 

signed by at least five electors of the town.  

Stop by the town office for a nomination 

paper after the posting of the call of 

nominations.   

 

It is important to become involved in your 

community’s affairs and exercise your 

democratic right to choose the leaders of your 

community.  Become involved in your future.   

 

Bylaw Enforcement Officer  

 

Eatonia Town Council would like to welcome 

Pam Wake to the staff.  Pam will be working 

as the Bylaw Enforcement Officer for the 

town.   

 

You can contact Pam at 460-8908 if you have 

any complaints.  When making a complaint, 

you must be willing to give your name.  This 

information will be kept confidential.  

Anonymous complaints will not be handled.     

 

Communities in Bloom 

 

The town council would like to thank the 

Communities in Bloom committee for all their 

hard work and time spent in watering the  

 

flowers all summer and getting the town ready 

for the judging day at the end of July.  The time 

you volunteered was greatly appreciated.  The 

town looked great.     
 

Watch in the upcoming newsletters for the 

results of the Communities in Bloom judging 

day.     

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
EATONIA 

FIGURE SKATING CLUB 
This is the FINAL call to see if anyone is 

interested in figure skating this fall.   

In order to start up the club and justify the costs 

of paying for a coach, we need at least 10 

skaters.  Please call Cheryl Bailey at home at 

967-2846 if you are interested or if you have 

any questions.  If there is not enough interest, 

the club will fold.  It is very important that you 

contact me if you are interested.  This will 

determine the future of the club. 

Deadline to call:  September 15, 2009 

 

September Rec News 

 

SWIMMING POOL: 

It’s hard to believe summer is almost over. We 

had another successful season at the pool even 

though Mother Nature didn’t always co-operate.  

The last day for swimming is Monday 

September 7. 
 

Pool Hours:   

August 31 – September 4 will be 3:30 – 8:00pm 

September 5, 6, & 7 will be 1:00 – 8:00pm 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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The swimming pool staff would like to thank 

all the businesses that donated to the various 

events at the pool this season. 

We would also like to thank everyone that 

came out and supported the pool. 

 

They’ve been hounding me!!  

 
So back by popular demand…..  

THE DOG SWIM!   

~Tuesday September 8 at 7pm.   

~Please make sure your dog’s vaccinations are 

up to date.   

~Dogs that are not spayed or neutered swim at 

your own risk. 

~Please no uncontrollable or angry canines. 

~Admission is a “Silver Collection” 

 

Summer Playground 

The Summer Playground Program was again a 

success.  Randi Somerville, Jaydeen Bailey 

and Morgan Follensbee were the coordinators 

this year and kept the kids busy and 

entertained.  Thanks to the girls for all their 

hard work, we hope the kids enjoyed it. 

 

ARENA: 

 

REGISTRATION AND INFORMATION 

NIGHT:   
MONDAY SEPTEMBER 14 @ 7pm in the 

Arena Lobby 

~You will be able to register for Hockey and 

Figure Skating this night as well as get 

information on these or other Recreation 

Board programs. 

~We will also be having the Equipment Sale 

and Swap this night.  If anyone has any figure 

skates or hockey equipment they would like to 

sell or donate please bring it to the rink that 

night or contact the rec office to drop off at an 

earlier time. 

Registration deadline is September 15, 2009. 

 

IMPORTANT: 

*Watch for Arena Clean-up and Eatonia Minor 

Hockey Meeting Dates. 

-Arena clean-up is for ALL users of the arena. 

-If you have a child registered in Minor Hockey 

it is important that you attend the Minor Hockey 

meeting. 

 

Other Programs: 

Anyone interested in Co-ed Rec Volleyball or 

joining the Eatonia Running Club please contact 

the rec office.  Dates and times have not been 

set; we will wait to see what kind of interest we 

get. 

KidSport™:  KidSport™ is a children’s charity 

designed to help children of families facing 

financial obstacles to participate in sport.  The 

KidSport™ goal is to provide these children 

with the opportunity to achieve physical, social, 

intellectual and moral development through 

participation in sport. 

If you would like to donate or know someone 

that would benefit from this program or for 

more information contact the Eatonia 

KidSport™ Committee, Nicole at 967-2557. 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405  Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan 

Lotteries products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 

6/49, and Scratch & Win are placed in the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund.  Grants 

from this fund are used to support more than 

12,000 sport, culture, recreation and community 

groups in the province.  Community groups in 

Eatonia receive funding from the Saskatchewan 

Lotteries Grant Program. 

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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EATONIA & DISTRICT 

FALL TRADE SHOW 2009 
 

Saturday, October 24th, 2009 

Eatonia Memorial Arena - 10 am 

Pancake Breakfast: 7:30 – 10 am 

 

Heated Booths 

Pleasant Atmosphere 

Great Food Booths! 

Entertainment for All 

Over 70 Booths Available 

Craft Tables on Main Floor 

 

Your 10 X 10 Booth Includes: 

 Draped Backdrop 

 Coverd & Skirted Table 

 2 Chairs 

 Power Source 
 

 

To book a booth please call 

Colleen 

967-2766 or 967-2372 

or 

463-9266 

or email: 

eatoniatradeshow@hotmail.com 

 

Come join us for the 21st Annual 

Fall Trade Show. 
 

 

 

The Terry Tox Run 

For Cancer Research 

 

Will take place on  

Sunday, September 13.  Pledge sheets will be 

available at the Post Office or Credit Union.  

Please sign up if you are participating, even if 

you have received your pledge sheet in the mail. 

Your donations of clean recyclables will also be 

appreciated to add to the fund. 

Bake Sale  
September 3, 1pm at the Prairie Centre Credit 

Union. 

Kickoff Breakfast  
sponsored by PCCU, September 13, Eatonia 

Community Hall, 9 – 12. 

More Info: 

Margaret Larock 967-2372 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
You are invited to a 

90th Birthday Celebration 
in honour of 

Nancy May Martin! 
 

Saturday, September 26, 2009 

2 – 4 p.m. 
Eatonia Community Hall 

~All Welcome~ 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
mailto:eatoniatradeshow@hotmail.com
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PRAIRIE OASIS 

FITNESS CLUB 

 
NOTICE: 
Due to increased operating costs and the need 

for some new equipment, we find it necessary 

to raise membership rates as follows: 

Adults $175 / 6 months ($29.16/mo.) 

 $250 / 1 year  ($20.83/mo.) 

Students / Seniors 

 $125 / 6 months ($20.83/mo.) 

 $175 / year  ($14.83/mo.) 

Monthly Rate 

 $40 

These rates will be effective  

November 1, 2009.  Please drop by the town 

office to obtain your membership prior to the 

increase.     

This is the first rate increase since September, 

2007.   

Thank you for your support. 

 
 

 

EATONIA LIBRARY NEWS 
 

The library would like to thank all the 

craft participants. We averaged around 12 each 

week. I hope everyone enjoyed the crafts.  

Thanks to anyone who helped with the 

crafts, Fun-in-the-sun and anything that happened 

at the library this summer.  

The Guess How Many contest for July 

was won by  Hannah and Max Eckstein.  

There were 22 kids who joined the 

Summer Reading Program but only 8 logs were 

returned.  

The Teen Reading Challenge had 4 teens 

enter but only 1 log was returned and 90 ballots 

were given to the participant for 90 chances to win 

a prize.  

When donating books to the library only  

 

donate books that are in good shape and not too old. 

Please mark them with sticky notes that they are 

being donated. Thank you. 

Fun-in-the-Sun was attended on Thurs Aug 

20 by about 16 kids. Stories, scavenger hunt, games, 

craft and snacks were enjoyed by all. Thanks to 

Bonita Aldridge for donating cupcakes iced 

individually by each child.  

The library is receiving new books for all 

ages weekly. There are music DVD’s,  movie 

DVD’s,  VHS movies,  talking books and 

paperbacks for all ages to enjoy. 

Come and check out what the library has to 

offer.  

Library Hours – 

Tues 11:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

 

Wed   1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 

 

Thurs  6:30 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
 

APARTMENT FOR RENT 

 

One Bedroom Non-Smoking Apartment 

Includes stove and fridge 

and shared washer and dryer 

 

Available September 1, 2009  
 

For More information 

Contact Cheryl at 

967-2846 (home) 

or 

967-2251 (work) 

 

Eatonia and District Health Care Foundation 

 

 

Eatonia Farmer’s Market 
Weds, September 2, 2009 

10am – 2pm 
at the Camp Kitchen. 

You are welcome to set up a table and sell 
your produce, baking, etc. 

Watch for posters for  
additional dates to come! 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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TIME TO PLAN 

FOR FOWL SUPPER: 
Anyone willing to help with planning - bring 

your ideas and suggestions. 

WEDNESDAY –  

SEPTEMBER 16th - 7:30 pm 

@ Eatonia Oasis Living  

in the Meeting Room.   

Everyone welcome!! 

 

Eatonia Oasis 
Living Auxiliary 
are always looking for new members 

to call on for help - please join 
us, we are having a meeting  

MONDAY – 
SEPTEMBER 14th 

@ 10:30 am 
in the meeting room at Eatonia 

Oasis Living.  Anyone welcome. Feel 

free to bring in some new ideas for 
functions that help supply the EOL 

with what they may need. 
 

Bridal Shower for 
Raeanne Bredy 

 

Saturday,  Sept 12th ,  2:00 pm 
Catholic Church basement. 

 

Please note: this is a change 
from the original date. 

 
 
 

 
On Sunday, September 13th, 

Prairie Centre Credit Union Staff 
will once again host the 

Annual Terry Fox Pancake Breakfast 
@ the Community Hall 
from 9:00 until 12:00 

Adults & Students $6.00  
7 & under $4.00  

Everyone welcome!! 

 

 
Classifieds: 

 

Sewing Classes for teens / pre-teens.  
Tuesdays, Sept. 8 – Oct. 13th.   7 – 9pm.  $90.  
Call Melanie 967-2644 

 
Clarinet for sale – gently used.  $150.   
967-2644 

 
 

Eatonia-Mantario United Church 

503 Main Street, Eatonia 

Church Phone:  967-2255 

Worship Services –  

Every Sunday @ 10:30 am 

Sunday School @ 10:30 am 

Contact:  Gloria Fitzpatrick 967-2786 or 

Margaret Larock 967-2372 
 

 
 

WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL TO 

STUDENTS AND TEACHERS! 

 
 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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EATONIA OASIS LIVING NEWS 

 

The month of August has come and gone very 

quickly with a lot of activities to pass the time.  

Eatonia Oasis Living celebrated four 

birthdays in August: Dorothy Boyle, Fay 

Campbell, Elsie Calvert and Joseph Stang.  

We would like to thank the Catholic Church 

women who hosted the monthly birthday party 

on August 6th.  EOL would like to welcome 

Joseph Stang (from Macklin) to our facility 

who moved in on August 7th.  Andy Wagman 

moved back to Leader on August 17th, the 

staff and residents wish him the best.  At the 

end of August we have a total of 21 residents 

in our facility.       

 

The residents were busy this month with a lot 

of activities.  These activities included 

shuffleboard, bingo, manicures, playing the 

Wii, baking and watching movies.  Marie 

Smith came and worked on crafts this month, 

the residents made flower pot centerpieces to 

be used next spring.  Thank You Marie for 

volunteering your time to make crafts with the 

residents.  Our residents Agnes Goodwin and 

Maynard Mastel entertained their fellow 

residents with an afternoon of piano music on 

August 15th and 22nd.   

 

Eatonia Oasis Living Board, staff and 

residents would like to thank Mid-Sask Ag 

Services for awarding our facility with a  

$13, 000 cheque.  From April 1st to October 

31st last year, customers and staff of Mid-Sask 

Ag Services Ltd. helped raise these funds 

through a community-driven initiative called 

Esso Farm Community Growth Fund.  Esso 

contributed up to a penny for each litre of 

farm fuel sold at Mid-Sask Ag Services Ltd. 

during this time and met their target to raise 

$13,000.00.  The funding raised from Esso’s  

 

 

 

Farm Community Growth Fund will be used to 

benefit the residents of Eatonia Oasis Living as 

well as the residents of Eatonia and surrounding 

areas.  The funding will be used to purchase a 

variety of items to be used in the personal care 

home.  The following items will be considered 

when designating the funding, they include a 

walk-in tub, lab accessories for the Eatonia 

Medical Laboratory and an outdoor screened 

area.   
 

The residents would like to acknowledge Susan 

Dearborn who volunteered to serve at the bacon 

and egg luncheon on August 29th.  The staff and 

residents enjoy seeing and visiting people from 

our community.  If anyone would like to come 

to the care home to volunteer their time please 

give Krista a call at 967-2447 so that we can set 

up a time to come in.  If anyone is in need of a 

walker, electric bed or scooters please call 

Krista at 967-2447.  There are 3 walkers, 1 

electric bed and 1 scooter available for resale.    

 

Donations are received throughout the month of 

August; if we have missed your name please 

accept our apology.  

 

 

Kathy Nunweiler – Perogies 

Debi Christman – Saskatoon Pies & Waffles 

Edrie Smandych – Cherries 

Lions Club – Beef 

Dallas Craney’s Funeral – Squares 

Bill Wardill – Beets, Lettuce, Carrots 

Trisha Lee – Lettuce 

Daisy Meyer – Raspberries 

Seefried Family – Dainties, Macaroni Salad 

Noreen Chilliak – Cucumbers 

Harvey White – Tomatoes 

Delois Olson – Chokecherry Jam 

Julie Nunweiler – Cucumbers 

Darlene Morrissey – Taber Corn

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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FOR TENDER 
 

The Eatonia Community Hall Board offers for 

tender: 

 

1.    Sanding, priming, painting of the stage at the 

community hall.  

 

2.   Painting of the bottom of the wall all around 

the main area of the hall, the burgundy wall in the 

hallway, and the burgundy wall in the ladies 

washroom.  

 

All paint will be purchased by the committee.   

 

For more information on this tender, please 

contact Debbie Kroeker 306-967-2506 

 

A tender must be submitted in a sealed envelope 

marked  

“Stage PaintingTender”  

or “Wall Painting Tender”  

addressed to the:  

 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0  

 

Tenders must be at the town office  

by October 1, 2009. 

 

These tenders must be quoted separately.   

 

 

 

Eatonia Chamber of Commerce 

TOWN POSTER BOARD 
Located between the Co-op and the Fitness 

Centre.  Please check for upcoming events. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eatonia-Mantario United Church 
503 Main Street, Eatonia 

Invites and Welcomes 

‘You All’ 

to come and  

Worship The Lord and 

Get the ‘Scoop’ on Sunday School 

Start up on  
Sunday, September 13th at 10:30 am. 

We will be hosting a number of guest 

Ministers, Lay Preachers, and Lay People each 

Sunday, while we are actively searching for a 

Minister for our church.   

May God be your personal guide & travel 

companion. 
For more information contact:  

Gloria Fitzpatrick 967-2786 or 

Margaret Larock 967-2372 

Or S.S.S. – Marie Smith 967-2546 

 

 

Handyman required for the Eatonia 

Community Hall 

This position is approximately once per month or 

as needed.   

The handyman will replace light bulbs, polish 

dance floor, minor carpentry work and general 

maintenance.    

 

Please send applications to the Eatonia Town 

Office, Box 237, Eatonia, SK   S0L 0Y0 

by September 15, 2009.   

 

Please contact Debbie Kroeker for more 

information:  967-2506 

 
 

 

 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/
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RM OF CHESTERFIELD  

NOTICES: 
 

FENCING TENDERS 

 

SE 11 and SW 12-23-29 w3 Gravel Quarry; 

materials & labour to fence approximately  

3/4 mile of 4-wire fence, minimum 7 foot treated 

wood or metal posts; 32-foot metal gate.  

For specs. call Dave 403-565-2180; complete by 

Sept. 30th, 2009; written tenders to  

RM of Chesterfield,  

Box 70,  

Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0;  

Fax. 306-967-2424. 

 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE TRAINEE 

 

Rural municipality requires person to train  

for career in municipal government 

administration; preference given to applicants 

with office experience and computer skills.  

Salary dependent upon qualifications 

(approximately $15 per hour minimum).   

Reply in writing by end of September with 

resume and references, to  

RM of Chesterfield No. 261,  

Box 70,  

Eatonia, SK     

S0L 0Y0 

 

 

 
 

 

 

THE JOKE CORNER: 

 

Did you hear about the $3,000,000 Saskatchewan 

Provincial Lottery?  The winner gets $3 a year for a 

million years.  

 
The aspiring psychiatrists were attending their 

first class on emotional extremes. "Just to 

establish some parameters," said the professor 

to the student from Alberta,"what is the  

opposite of joy?" "Sadness," said the student.  

"And the opposite of depression?" he asked of 

the young lady from Ontario. "Elation," she 

answered. 

"And you, sir," he said to the young man from 

Saskatchewan, 

"how about the opposite of woe?" 

The young man replied, "Sir, I believe  that 

would be giddyup."  

 

Q: Why didn't the quarter roll down the hill with the nickel? 

A: Because it had more cents. 

 

Q: Why was the math book sad?  

A: Because it had too many problems.  

 

Q: What kind of meals do math teachers eat? 

A: Square meals! 

 

Q: "Teacher: Now class, whatever I ask, I want you to all 

answer at once. How much is six plus 4?" 

A: Class: At once! 

 

Q: Why didn't the two 4's want any dinner? 

A: Because they already 8! 

http://www.townofeatonia.com/

